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Acadiensis 101 

Archives 

We had planned to publish in this issue of Acadiensis an article on the Archives 
Acadiennes at the Université de Moncton, but were informed by the Librarian. 
M. Ronald LeBlanc, that he had already published a brief description of the 
holdings of the Archives in the Atlantic Provinces Library Association Bulletin 
for March. 1971. Next year we hope to serialize an inventory of the holdings 
of the Public Archives of Nova Scotia. 

Canadian Historical Association/ 
Société historique du Canada 

The fifty-first annual meeting of the Canadian Historical Association will be 
held this year at McGill University, Montreal from June 5th to 9th. Several 
sessions of the Association will deal with Atlantic Provinces history and of 
particular relevance should be the Colloquium on Maritime Provinces His­
tory, chaired by J. M. S. Careless, on June 7th and two Symposiums on Louis-
bourg, chaired by C. J. Jaenen and B. C. Bickerton, on June 8th. For further 
information contact the Secretary, Canadian Historical Association, 395 Well­
ington Street, Ottawa. Ontario, CANADA. 

Programme for Loyalist Studies 

The Canadian Committee of the international Programme for Loyalist Studies 
and Publications based at the University of New Brunswick, Fredericton is now 
completing the first stage of the Programme: the preparation of a bibliography 
of all Loyalist source material and secondary works pertaining to Canada. The 
bibliography will be published in a forthcoming number of the Proceedings of 
the American Antiquarian Society. However, the search continues for obscure 
Loyalist material, especially that which is in private hands. Anyone with infor­
mation is invited to contact Mrs. Jo-Ann Fellows, Loyalist Studies Programme, 
University of New Brunswick, Fredericton, New Brunswick. 


